
August 6, 2018 

The regular meeting of the Tama City Council was held August 6, 2018 at 
6:00 PM. Mayor Carnahan called the meeting to order with the following 
Council Members answering to roll call: McAdoo, Haughey, Ray, 
Tyynismaa, Babinat. Numerous visitors present. 

It was moved by Ray, seconded by Tyynismaa to approve the consent 
agenda which consisted of minutes from the last meeting on 7/16/18, 
bills paid 7/16/18 thru 8/5/18, and bills to be paid 8/6/18. Roll call vote 
all ayes. Motion carried. 

Don Weitzell and Duane Backen with the Ambulance Service approached 
the Council about getting permission to send out the letter they had 
drafted for a fundraiser towards the new ambulance they plan to be an 
agenda item at a later meeting. 

It was moved by Tyynismaa, seconded by Haughey to approve pay request 
#7 to Vieth Construction in the amount of $944.66. Roll call vote all ayes. 
Motion carried. 

It was moved by McAdoo, seconded by Ray to approve payment to Quality 
Roofing and Siding in the amount of $31,755.00 for the CDBG housing 
grant at 504 Hall St. Roll call vote all ayes. Motion carried. 

It was moved by Babinat, seconded by Tyynismaa to approve Resolution 
No. 10-18, a resolution closing W 3rd St. for a street dance on August 31, 
2018 from 6:00 PM to 11:30 PM with the bands performance ending at 
11:00 PM. Roll call vote ayes: McAdoo, Haughey, Ray, Tyynismaa, Babinat. 
Motion carried. 

Ashely Aylsworth approached the Mayor and Council with a business plan 
she is proposing to start a fitness center in downtown Tama. The Council 
encouraged Ashley on the adventure and look forward to see more 
business downtown. 

Babinat dismissed herself at 6:18 PM due to conflict of interest. 

John Novak approached the Council with some concerns on nuisances. 
The Council appreciated Novak voicing his concerns. 



Babinat returns to the meeting at 6:43 PM. 

Anne Michael informed the Council on some recent training seminars she 
attended in regards to historic tourism. The Mayor thanked Anne for her 
continued support on the Lincoln Highway Bridge restoration. 

Colleen Davis with the Lincoln Highway Bridge Park Association invited 
the Mayor and Council to the Abe Lincoln Dedication Ceremony at the 
Lincoln Highway Bridge Park on August 17, 2018 at 5:30 PM. 

John Legg with the Library Board addressed the issue regarding the 
windows at the Library. The Council has directed Public Works Director, 
John Lloyd to start looking into the bidding process and to establish 
guidelines for bids. 

The City Clerk informed the Council that we are now receiving rent in the 
amount of $1,850.00 per month from Mercy Care Tama. The money is 
being put into the Economic Development Fund. The City Attorney is 
going to check into the City being insured on the building. 

 Reports: McAdoo- Would like to look into the cost of repairing the City 
Parking lot/street. 
Ray- Would like to thank all the volunteers from the community helping 
the City of Marshalltown. 
Mayor Carnahan- Set the employee appreciation lunch for Thursday 
August 16, 2018. 

It was moved by McAdoo and seconded by Babinat to adjourn. 7:43 PM 

____________________________              
_____________________________ 
Mike Carnahan, Mayor           Alyssa Hoskey, City Clerk


